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A message from the Grand Knight 
 
My dear brother Knights:   
 
I am going to take this opportunity to congratulate you on behalf of Grand Knight, Mike 
Hemmer.  Your high performance and level of involvement in the activities of the council is 
exemplary.  I know that if Mike were here he would be “walking a little taller and a little 
prouder” due to the support of his brother Knights.  The council has excelled in its efforts at 
the Christmas baskets, church decorating, ushering at masses, crowd control and blood 
drive.   

 Calendar of Events  
Feb 2001   

Feb 6th General Meeting Room “A” at 7:30 
Feb 16th Youth Mardi Gras TBA 
Feb 18th Coffee and doughnuts After all masses 
Feb 20th Planning Meeting Room “A” at 7:30 
Feb 24th District Free Throw Competition Parish Activity Center 

Signup 10:00am – 11:00am 
Shoot 11:00am - 1:00pm 

Feb 27th Blood Drive St Theresa’s Parish 
March 2001   

March 2nd Lenten Fish Fry Parish Hall – 5:30 
March 6th General Meeting Room “A” at 7:30 
March 9th Lenten Fish Fry Parish Hall – 5:30 
March 16th Lenten Fish Fry Parish Hall – 5:30 
March 17th Regional Free Throw 

Competition 
Parish Activity Center 
Signup 10:00am – 11:00AM 
Shoot 11:00am – 1:00pm 

March 20th Planning Meeting Room “A” at 7:30 
March 23rd Lenten Fish Fry Parish Hall – 5:30 
March 25th 2nd and 3rd degree Seahurst 
March 30th Lenten Fish Fry Parish Hall – 5:30 
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This past weekend the “Respect for Life” poster judging was done in conjunction with the 
spaghetti dinner.  Both the events were a smashing success.  There were over 260 posters 
on display at the event.  My congratulations to the students and staff of St. Vincent’s parish 
school for the tremendous effort they put forth in preparing the posters.  It was very 
gratifying to see the thoughtfulness with which they entered into the project.  Having 
participated as one of the judges for the poster competition I can say it was difficult to select 
the winners in each of the class groupings.  I’m sure my fellow judges felt the same.  My 
appreciation to brother Al Larpenteur for the effort he made in making the poster event a 
success.   
 
As for the spaghetti dinner, all I can say is “terrific”.  My brothers served somewhere around 
170 to 200 people, and the parishioners were generous.  I have come to expect nothing but 
the highest level of involvement by our council at these activities.   
 
Thanks again on behalf of Mike Hemmer, Grand Knight and myself for your continued 
efforts.  I know that as we enter into the second half of the year we will not step back to take 
a breath but forge ahead with new projects and programs. 
 
Vivat Jesus 
 

Gerald Duhamel 
Deputy Grand Knight 
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Chaplin 
Grand Knight 
Deputy Grand Knight 
Chancellor 
Warden 
Recorder 
Treasurer 
Financial Secretary 
Lecturer 
Advocate 
Inside Guard 
Outside Guard 
Trustee for 1 Year 
Trustee for 2 Years 
Trustee for 3 Years 
Program Chairman 
Membership Chairman 
Retention Chairman 
Church Director 
Community Director 
Council Director 
Family Director 
Youth Director rams and Activities 

 
Date Birthdays for Feb Date Birthdays for Feb Date Birthdays for Feb 
3rd John Mc Mahon 15th Feeman Wood 25th Damian Fischer 
3rd Steven Drake 16th Robert Hitchcock 27th Melvin Studley 
4th Stanley Spencer 17th George Rutland   
5th Frank Comito 18th Richard Schumacher   
8th Gilbert Gruber 19th Harold Youngchild   
8th Arnold Lutovsky 21st Timothy McClain   
10th William Barry 22nd Clifford Owen   
14th Terry Davis 24th David Caton   

Date Anniversaries for Feb Date Anniversaries for Feb 
4th Stanley and Barbara Spencer   
12th Robert and Jeanne Hitchcock   

    
    
    
 Is your Anniversary or Birthday   
 Listed?  If not, give Tim Philomeno a Call ☺ 
ary 
We will be Praying the Rosary before the General Meeting on February 6th.  
attend this very fulfilling experience.  We will start at 7:00PM in the Chapel. 

ruitment (Joe Penwell) 
Remember, It’s not too late to recruit.  Keep a Form 100 handy.  See any ush
Tim Philomeno if you need one. 

king for a few good men 
Are you interested in becoming an officer of the Council?  Please contact any
and make yourself known.  We will be considering candidates for the fraterna
soon. 

pect Life Poster Contest (Al Larpenteur) 
During our parish Spaghetti Dinner on January 13, 2001 we displayed 269 po
youngsters at the St. Vincent de Paul school prepared. It was tremendous. Pa
a chance to see the artwork on Sunday, January 14. Everyone enjoyed these
special thanks goes to Dave Caton, Greg Vicars, Dave Ditter, and DGK Jerry
help in displaying and judging the entries, and a very special thanks for Bobb
Fr. David May
Mike Hemmer
Gerald Duham
Jim Young 

 Chris Gruber
John McMaho

 Mike Fay 
Tim Philomeno
 
Tony Robinson
Dave Myers 
Jim Judy 
Mike Ross 
Greg Vicars 
Joe Penwell 
Jim Young 
Joe Penwell 
Joe Penwell 
Al Larpenteur 
Bill Martin 
Jim Young 
Pro-Life Director Mark Miloscia 352-946-5327 
Parish Contact Joe Penwell Jpenwell@msn.com 253-941-6339 
Insurance Agent Steve Voiland  206-901-9138 
Cross/Compass Editor Tim Philomeno Tphilome@sparling.com 253-661-2296 

THE 365 CLUB BY MAIL 
Supporting Vocations is simple!  All you have to do is join The Pennies For Heaven 
Crusade.  The best way to do this is by becoming a member of  The 365 Club.  Donate a 
penny-a-day for a year ($3.65 or more if you can) and offer a prayer a day for a year for 
Vocations!  Pennies add up quickly and the prayers help.  For Brothers who cannot always 
join us at our meetings, here is your chance to stand up and be counted as a supporter. 

CLIP AND MAIL 
 
To:  Gerald Duhamel, 365 Chairman 
Yes, count me in as a Member of The 365 Club!  I want to do my part to support Vocations. 
Here is my contribution of $ _______________  Name:  ____________________________ 
Address: ________________________________ City:  ____________________________ 
Mail your check to: 

The 365 Club 
Knights of Columbus, Council #7528 

34902 30th AVE SW 
Federal Way, WA 98023 

Please plan to 

er at any mass or 

 officer or Trustee 
ll year 2001-2002 

sters that 
rishioners also had 

 posters. A very 
 Duhamel for their 
y Pirolo for 
encouraging us to sponsor the poster contest.  
s…. 

I mistakenly reported last month that “Juan Lezcano had become a Deacon of St. Vincent de 
Paul Parish” in fact he was “formally accepted as a candidate to become a Deacon” Sorry about 
the confusion. 



Programs and Activities (cont’d)  
 
Husky Stadium Concession Health Cards 

As you all know, our experience running the Husky Stadium Concession stand 
this year was an unexpected boon for the council netting us almost $2,000.  In 
order to work this event, our brothers, wives, daughters, sons, and friends had 
to pass the health department test and become certified.  The cost of this test 
and the certification is being born by the council.  Joe Penweill, one of the 
organizers of this event, made a challenge at the last General Meeting to all 
who participated to “Pay for your own card if you can”.  The cost to the council 
was $224 ($8.00 per person).  If you are able, please send your check to your 
Financial Secretary,Tim Philomeno at 34902 30th AVE SW, Federal Way, WA  
98023. 
Thanks again to all who participated. 

Juan Lezcano 
Congratulations to Juan in becoming a Deacon of St. Vincent de Paul Parish.  
The entire Council wishes you all the very best in this endeavor. 

Spaghetti Dinner to Help the Layette Society 
The Council will be hosting a Spaghetti dinner on Saturday, January 13, at 
6:00pm.  The proceeds from this dinner will go to help the Layette Society of St. 
Vincent de Paul Parish.  See the church bulletin for more information on this 
wonderful organization.  Please plan to help on this evening.  A signup sheet 
will be passed at the January General Meeting. 

Help Habitat for Humanity 
Joe Connor is asking us to help cleanup a downed tree on property adjoining 
the Habitat for Humanity acreage in Federal Way. If we have a 10-man work 
party, we should be able to get this tree cut up and removed from the 
neighbor’s garden in about 4 hours.  Joe will have several chain saws available. 
We will have a signup sheet at the January General Meeting. 
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